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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF ECUADOR IN RESPONSE TO THE NOTE FROM THE CHAIR OF THE COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY WITH REGARD TO THE X CONFERENCE OF DEFENSE MINISTERS OF THE AMERICAS TO BE HELD IN PUNTA DEL ESTE, URUGUAY, FROM OCTOBER 8 TO 10, 2012

REPUBLIC OF ECUADOR
MISSION OF ECUADOR TO THE ORGANIZATION OF MINISTRY
AMERICAN STATES OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS,
TRADE AND INTEGRATION
Note No. 4-2-403/2012

Washington, D.C., October 9, 2012

Excellency:

It was with surprise that I read on October 5 a copy of your note No. CSH-21/12 of September 26, 2012, to the Minister of National Defense of the Republic of Uruguay, Eleuterio Fernandez Huidobro, in connection with the X Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas which is to be held at Punta del Este, Uruguay, from October 8 to 10, 2012.


The contents of that note, whose dispatch was announced in very general terms at the meeting of the Committee On Hemispheric Security held on October 4, was not submitted to the member states for consideration, despite including views expressed by you in your capacity as Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, which, in the opinion of this permanent mission, could be construed as the opinion of all the member states on current topics well known to be still under discussion within the Organization.


I refer to paragraphs 6 and 7 of your note in which you offer value judgments on the workings of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) that patently do not reflect the position of all the member states.  The note also contains the following request: “…we would be grateful, Excellency, if the authorities responsible for defense matters might be in a position to help ensure that this important and venerable institution has the material, financial and technical resources needed to efficiently and effectively fulfill its mission” (emphasis added), a topic on which there are clear differences in the Organization, and therefore, that opinion is neither the position of all the member states, nor that of the Organization.
To Ambassador 

Bayney R. Karran

CHAIR, OAS COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY

Cc: 
Jose Miguel Insulza


Secretary General of the OAS

Adam Blackwell


Secretary for Multidimensional Security of the OAS

Accordingly, I wish to inform you that this permanent mission does not agree with the contents of the aforementioned paragraphs of your note and hereby requests that it be withdrawn, given that it sets out positions which not only do not enjoy consensus, but would influence the treatment of topics whose discussion has not yet been finalized by the OAS.


Finally, I would be most grateful if you would arrange for a copy of this communication to be distributed for the information of the permanent missions of all the member states of the Organization.

Sincerely,

María Isabel Salvador

Permanent Representative of Ecuador to the OAS
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